
TOWN OF NAMAKAGON 

APPROVED MINUTES FOR 

OCTOBER 13, 2015 

 

Chairman Robert Rasmussen called meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 

Supervisors present Jim Krueger and Jack McGregor Clerk Toni White 

And Treasurer Arlene Skultety 

Audience of 19 

 

Minutes were read from previous meeting. Motion made by Jim 

Krueger to approved minutes after corrections were corrected second by Jack McGregor. 

Motion Carried. 

 

Financial report was read and filed for future audit. 

Checks approved from 18600 to 18639 

 

Approve Membership Fee for Cable Area Chamber of Commerce 

 Board reviewed request. Jim Krueger made a motion that we donate $250.00 for 

membership Fee second Jack McGregor. Motion Carried 

 

Comprehensive Planning Committee: No Report at this time. One committee member is 

resigning and the committee is looking for another board member to fill the position. 

 

ATV route for County Highway D: 

 Robert Rasmussen read letter regarding opening up Cty Hwy D, from Cty M, 

to the Namakagon Town Line. The ATV issue was tabled at this point, 

 

Petition prohibiting ATV’s on Missionary Point; 

 Robert Rasmussen read letter from Missionary Point Association with  signatures 

of the majority of land owners that do not want ATV’s on Missionary Point. 

and that a sign be posed at the entrance of Missionary point prohibiting ATV’s  a 

comment was made that there are people on Missionary Point that do use ATV’s for 

snowplowing and for access to the lake for fishing. No action taken, but the petition will 

be filed. 

 

Discuss Nuisance & Dog Ordinance; 

 Robert Rasmussen read a report by Bayfield County that they had issued a 

citation for barking dogs to Tammy Hollister on October 2, 2015. Our ordinance 

regarding barking dogs has done nothing and the county has received many calls. The 

board will contact their attorney regarding a letter to Tammy Hollister regarding barking 

dogs. 

 

Library report was read. If you would like a copy see your clerk 

 

No old business 

 



Board reviewed Budget after meeting. There will be a Budget Workshop on 

October 28, 2015 at 7: p.m. 

 

Correspondence:  

 Board received a request from North Country Ski Trail for a donation. No motion 

was made on the request.  Letter from Russ Pagen and Steve Riley regarding ATV’S 

Cable area Chamber of commerce sent a Thank You letter for the towns support for the 

Cable Fall Fest. 

 

Public Comment: 

It was noted that the Town of Namakagon was mentioned in the Cable Fall Fest brochure. 

 Jim Sheaffer said a section of Missionary Point road was not sealed.  

A question was raised about the Centennial Sculpture. Sara Balbin is working on it. 

Thanks to the board for all their efforts throughout the year and thanks to the Bayfield 

County Sherriff’s Department for their support. 

 

Next meeting will be November 10, 2015 at 7: p.m. for Budget meeting followed by the 

Board Regular Meeting.  

 

Motion made to adjourn meeting by Jim Krueger second Jack McGregor. Motion Carried 

 

 

Toni White                          Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


